Grossmont UHSD—Citizens Bond Oversight Committee—August 29, 2007
I was maddest at the end of the meeting.  I raised my hand to be recognized for a blurt.

Wells put me off until he almost “forgot” me, but I raised my hand again.

I strenuously objected to Wells describing the BAC report and recommendations as being only about the Alpine High School.  He had just requested a special meeting in two weeks to attack them and figure out a strategy to deal with them.  

He especially wanted to dwell on the student enrollment studies which he described as “complicated” and very important.  He’s an idiot. 
There is nothing complicated about how the District’s study was conducted and how SANDAG conducts theirs.  He should know, somebody please tell him, that the District's own enrollment expert said that the SANDAG numbers were more accurate, and that the District study is quite primitive by comparison.  

But Wells would never want to hear that.

Kelly was there to support his puppet, Wells.  The enrollment issue is Kelly’s strategy to knock off the Alpine High School.  Waaaahta surprise.

When Wells described the BAC report and recs as about the Alpine High School only, that did it.

I let him know that the BAC recs were about getting all the Prop H projects done.

He said he was sorry but he didn’t mean it.  He pushed on with asking me to admit that they were primarily about the high school.

I said that the BAC recs were about getting ALL the Prop H projects done.

Wells told us all that in the future he would not be calling on members of the public outside of the Public Comment section.

Prior to my outburst the changes to the by-laws were discussed.  
The biggest upset for the CBOCers was an addition to them that requires a member representing a particular category to resign if there is a change in that category.   
Bill Wells does not have a student enrolled in the District  He is serving as per Prop H language as the member with a student currently enrolled.

Omigawd.  No CBOCer wanted to lose Wells.  Some wanted to change categories with him; student rep to member at large.  Some wanted him grandfathered in.  Some wanted the bylaw changes to be shelved until Wells’ term expired.  
Only one, Heiser, thought that the bylaw change was appropriate and followed the bond language.  He added that he sure didn’t want to lose Wells but the law was the law.

Apparently, two of the CBOCers have lost their reasons to rep in their categories; Wells and Hilliker.
Every now and then someone would remember that they sure wouldn’t want to lose Hilliker either.

The CBOCers sent a recommendation to the Board asking that the by-laws not be considered at the Sept. 6, 2007 meeting, and that they come back to the CBOC for 30 days.

Then there was the issue of the revised BAC matrix that had arrived in their email this week.  

Kelly held it up with two fingers like it was a dead rat.  
Wells said that it just looked like a rehash of the original recs and matrix so the CBOCers were going to focus on the original recs and matrix when they gave them a thrashing, er, examination.

Kelly, in his best lounge-lizard voice, speaks barely above a whisper and says that the new BAC matrix was conjured up at a secret meeting attended by only two Board members.  He called Bob Kiesling to ask if he had asked for this new matrix and tells us that Bob will tell us what he said.  Bada-bing.

Kiesling gets his best razzle-dazzle response ready.  He says that he asked Mark Price to prioritize the original matrix.  What came out of that was not what the original matrix was about.

Patterson says that it is making it more difficult for staff now because of trying to figure out how to combine the old and new matrices to make it work.

Schreiber rebutted Kelly.  She said that all the Board members were invited to this meeting.  It was not secret at all.

As usual Kelly is a damn liar.  How can I tell?  His lips are moving.  Bada-bing.
Now, just a bit of information here, the “original” BAC matrix that staff cooked up from the BAC recs left out some of the most important ideas.  
Waaahta surprise since Kiesling is on a mission to dilute the BAC folks’ influence down to little or none.
To gather up the cast off  ideas the BAC folks “reconstituted” their matrix and this is the one that Wells and Kelly dismissed with disdain.

The Board will discuss the new BAC matrix iteration as an information-no action item on Sept. 6, 2007, all the same.

Then there was the issue of the appointment of a member of FEI to the CBOC. FEI stands for financial experts of some kind.  They’re an association of financial execs.  

Patterson assured us that any of them could be the financial whiz that is so needed on the CBOC.  
I would point out that the local chapter has the major domo of “Accredited” as their VP.  Not a good sign.

Patterson fessed up that this item had been put on the August 15, 2007 agenda by staff.  They were thinking this was a good idea.

In my end of meeting blurt, I asked why no one had suggested that one of the BAC Finance guys be appointed to the vacant CBOC seat.  They seemed pretty financially savvy to me.  I said that at one time that was being suggested but it had gone missing.

Wells told me to take it up with the Board.

I also pointed out that there was no one on the CBOC from Alpine.  I was wrong. 

Wells pointed out that Our Mendy was from Alpine.
I rolled my eyes and said well there is no one with pro-Alpine High School point of view on the CBOC.  I told them they were all against it.

Of course, they denied it.  

The subcom reports were actually kinda good.  Too bad the CBOCers are so late in getting to work.

Wells must be a real dense person.  He said that he certainly did not know that serving on the CBOC was going to be so much work.  He quickly adds that even so he is committed to finish this.

These appointments of the original CBOC had to be vanity and/or political appointments.  These guys were going to show up or not four times a year and accept accolades for their service.  
Waaahta bad joke for the taxpayers.

The Harris guy of Gafcon/Harris was introduced.  He does look like a hard-ass kind of guy.  I hope that he prevails after being buried in the District hierarchy.  He has beaucoup experience with large projects, including some in Saudi Arabia.  I am encouraged.

Pennock was still indirectly kvetching about the where the money was coming from to pay these guys.

Patterson told him for the umpteenth time that the bond language allows these consultants to be charged to the bond money as the bond project directly benefits.  The Attorney General has said that it is so.

Shield attended the CBOC tonight too.  He and Kiesling were snuggled up together.

Lear came over as I was gathering up my stuff after the meeting.  He insisted that he was not biased against the high school.  I said that he was and I had it on tape from the last meeting.  I pointed out that it is the only tape because the official taping "malfunctioned" (wink, wink). He still insisted that he wasn’t.  
I locked eyeballs with him and told him that he had a bias and it showed.

I’m still sputtering over this one.

Happy 70th Birthday to me.

I really know how to have a good time. Don’t I?

Charlene

